

## **Creative Caring Hearts**

www.creativecaringhearts.com

# <u>NEXT MEETING</u> Saturday, September 10

Park Vista Retirement
Community
950 County Road QQ, Waupaca
For directions, call 715-258-2524

9:30 a.m.

Next meetings:
October 8, 2016
November 12, 2016
No meeting in December

## THANK YOU

"Thank you for all the clothes and blankets, as well as books and toys."

Family of James Born July 11, 2016

## **SEPTEMBER**

The staff at both hospitals have fore-warned us that there is the expectation of many babies in the month of September. Thank you to all of you who keep us well-stocked with items for the layette bags. This makes it a lot easier to keep the hospitals well-supplied before they run out of their supplies. Does make one wonder what prompted an influx of September babies!

## **MORE MITTEN MANIA**

We are again joining with the Waupaca Art Center to make mittens for Waupaca School students in all grades. Please get them to me at or before the November 12 meeting.

## SEPTEMBER MEETING

We will have two special guests at our September meeting:

- A representative from the Thrivent Action Team to see items we made from moneys they gave us in the grant Thrivent gave us. Thrivent also has t-shirts for us as a thank-you.
- Jen S., the woman who took all of the wash/dish cloths to South Africa, will be coming to tell us how our talents helped the people she went to work with there at Sizabantwana. If you know anyone outside of CCH that helped with the making of these cloths, please invite them to come along!

## OTHER SEPTEMBER MEETING ACTIVITIES

Thanks to three sewers and several other support people, we were able to get quite a few quilt squares sewed at the August meeting. We will continue with this activity at the October meeting. If we have enough time at the September meeting, we will cut out bibs, which is a continuing need all the time. So, in preparation for this, please bring a cutting board, rotary cutter or scissors. Fabric, of course, will be provided!



September 2016

## **August 2016 TOTALS**

## **Donations given to:**

Riverside Hospital......251 St. Michael's Hospital....222

TOTAL

473

Donations In.....471 Volunteer Hours.....508

Layette bags given out in August: 6 boys + 7 girls

Running total of layettes in 2016:

**69** boys + **51** girls= 1**20 layettes** 

## RENI'S HAT CORNER

The hat team made the most adorable Packer hats for September newborns. With so many babies due at both hospitals in September, the team is making some extras to get to the hospitals for late-September births. The St. Michael's staff tells us that the bold-striped August hats were a huge hit with the new moms, some even asking where they could buy more! Makes us happy! Thanks, Hat Ladies, for your great job!

#### **NEEDS**

- Bibs are always a need—for girls, boys, or neutral that works for both.
- Infant toys.
- Wipes

REMEMBER YOUR PIGGLY WIGGLY RECEIPTS! THANKS!